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CITY OF SOUTH PASADENA 

LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES – REGULAR MEETING AGENDA 

 

Virtual Meeting 

 

January 13, 2022, at 7:00 p.m. 
 

 
  

NOTICE ON PUBLIC PARTICIPATION & ACCESSIBILITY 

  
Pursuant to AB 361 Government Code section 54953, subdivision (e)(3), the Library Board of 

Trustees may conduct its meetings remotely and hold them via video conference. Pursuant to 

such Executive Order, the Trustees may participate remotely and not be physically present. Until 

further notice and as such Executive Orders remain in effect, public participation may continue 

via live public comment conducted over ZOOM.  

 

The Library Board of Trustees meeting for January 13, 2022 will be conducted virtually from 

the Ray Bradbury Conference Room on the Library’s 2nd floor at 1100 Oxley Street, South 

Pasadena.  

 

Members of the public have the option to participate via Zoom using the following link: 

 

Library Board of Trustees 

Zoom Meeting Information 

Meeting ID:  892 5352 3747 

Passcode: 073797 

 

1. Go to the Zoom website, https://zoom.us/join and enter the Zoom Meeting information 

accordingly; or 

 

2. Click on the following unique Zoom meeting link: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89253523747?pwd=L01UOTFDeW5na1l0ZExJeEszaytVZz09 

South Pasadena Library Board of Trustees Statement of Civility 

As your appointed governing board, we will treat each other, members of the public, and city 

employees with patience, civility and courtesy as a model of the same behavior we wish to 

reflect in South Pasadena for the conduct of all city business and community participation. 

The decisions made tonight will be for the benefit of the South Pasadena community and not 

for personal gain. 

https://zoom.us/join
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89253523747?pwd=L01UOTFDeW5na1l0ZExJeEszaytVZz09
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; or 

3. You may listen to the meeting by calling: 669-900-9128 and entering the Zoom Meeting ID 

and Passcode when prompted to do so. 

 

For additional Zoom assistance with telephone audio, you may find your local number at: 

https://zoom.us/u/adz9VBkd7p 

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

The City of South Pasadena strongly encourages your participation.  Participants can provide 

public comment live (in person or via Zoom).   

Additionally, Public Comments can be received in writing by emailing to: 

lbt@southpasadenaca.gov.  Written Public Comments must be submitted by 12 p.m., January 

13, 2022 to ensure adequate time to compile and post.   
 

 

CALL TO ORDER:   President Bianca Richards 

 

ROLL CALL: Bianca Richards, President, Annie Chang Long, Secretary, 

Dean Serwin, Trustee 

 

COUNCIL LIAISON:  Mayor Diana Mahmud, Council Liaison 

 

STAFF PRESENT:   Cathy Billings, Library Director 

     Sean Faye, Administrative Secretary 

1. None 

2. Public Comment 

3. Review and approve draft minutes of the regular meeting held December 9, 2021 

 

Recommendation 

It is recommended that the Library Board of Trustees review and approve the minutes 

from the regular meeting held on December 9, 2021. 

 

4.  Volunteer Recognition Event Date 

 

5. Quarterly Budget Update 

 

6. Library Operations Update 

 

PRESENTATIONS 

ACTION/DISCUSSION 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

https://zoom.us/u/adz9VBkd7p
mailto:lbt@southpasadenaca.gov
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7. Library Parcel Tax Renewal Timeline 

8. Board President 

 

9. Board Members 

 

10. Council Liaison 

 

11. Friends of the Library Representative 

 

12. Trustee Liaison to the Friends 

 

13. Library Director 

 

 

FUTURE LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETINGS 

February 10, 2022 Virtual Meeting 7:00 p.m. 
 

PUBLIC ACCESS TO AGENDA DOCUMENTS 
Prior to meetings, agenda related documents are available for public inspection at, South Pasadena 

Public Library, 1100 Oxley Street, South Pasadena, CA 91030.  The complete agenda packet may 

also be viewed on the City’s website at: https://www.southpasadenaca.gov/government/boards-

commissions/library-board-of-trustees 

 
  

ACCOMMODATIONS 

 The City of South Pasadena wishes to make all of its public meetings accessible to the 

public. Meeting facilities are accessible to persons with disabilities. If special assistance is 

needed to participate in this meeting, please contact the Library Administrative Office at (626) 

403-7330. Upon request, this agenda will be made available in appropriate alternative formats 

to persons with disabilities. Hearing assistive devices are available in the Council Chamber. 

Notification at least 48 hours prior to the meeting will assist staff in assuring that reasonable 

arrangements can be made to provide accessibility to the meeting (28 CFR 35.102-35.104 ADA 

Title II). 
 

I declare under penalty of perjury that I posted this notice of agenda on the bulletin board in 

the courtyard of City Hall at 1414 Mission Street, South Pasadena, CA 91030, and on the City’s 

website as required by law.  
 
 

 1/10/2022  /s/  

 Date 

 

 Sean Faye 

Administrative Secretary 

 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

COMMUNICATIONS 

https://www.southpasadenaca.gov/government/boards-commissions/library-board-of-trustees
https://www.southpasadenaca.gov/government/boards-commissions/library-board-of-trustees


 

 
 

South Pasadena Public Library 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

MINUTES 

December 9, 2021 
 

 

CONVENE:  
President Bianca Richards called the regular meeting of the Library Board of Trustees of the South Pasadena 

Public Library to order in the Library Conference Room on December 9, 2021 at 7:07 p.m. Some participants 

attended virtually, via Zoom, as part of the City’s in-person/hybrid resumption of in-person public meetings. 

 

IN ATTENDANCE: Trustees Present   Also Present 

 Bianca Richards  Cathy Billings, Library Director 

 Dean Serwin   Diana Mahmud, Mayor 

 David Uwins   Sally Kilby, Friends Board President  

     Sean Faye, Administrative Secretary 

 

EXCUSED: Secretary Annie Chang Long 

         

PRESENTATIONS:   

 

1.  None 

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS: 

 

2.  None 

 

ACTION/DISCUSSION ITEMS: 

 

3.  Review and approve draft minutes of the regular meeting held November 18, 2021 

 

Motion by Library Board Vice President David Uwins, seconded by Library Board President Bianca 

Richards, to approve the minutes as written for the regular meeting of the Library Board of Trustees 

held November 18, 2021. 

 

AYES:  Richards, Serwin, Uwins 

NOES:  None 

ABSENT:  Long 

ABSTAIN: None 

 

4.  Request for Approval of Library Board of Trustees Annual Report (2021) 

 

Motion by Library Board Trustee Dean Serwin, seconded by Library Board Vice President David 

Uwins, to approve the Library Board of Trustees Annual Report for 2021. 

 

AYES:  Richards, Serwin, Uwins 
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NOES:  None 

ABSENT:  Long 

ABSTAIN: None 

 

5.  Request for Approval of 2022 Meeting Dates 

 

 The Board acknowledged the meeting dates for 2022. Meetings will be held the second Thursday of every 

month at 7:00 p.m. 

 

6.   Request for Proposal (RFP) for Strategic Planning 

 

The Request for Proposal (RFP) for Strategic Planning will go out to bid for a consultant in January. In-person 

meetings will be scheduled with the Board of Trustees, Library staff, and the community.  

 

The Board requested that the RFP emphasize that the Library is a surrounded by a well-used public park and 

shares a wall with the Senior Center. It should also include that South Pasadena is likely to experience  

population growth in the next eight years. The consultant will need a basic understanding of the Library, the 

community, and the increase in residential development that is expected.   

 

After revisions are made, the RFP will be sent to specific consultants with Library experience and posted to the 

California Library Association listserv.  

 

7.   Volunteer Recognition 

 

There was a discussion about how to honor the service of the Library’s volunteers. The Library Board 

normally organizes an annual volunteer luncheon in the Community Room that includes a guest speaker and 

awards for service. Staff from State Representative offices typically attend and have issued awards of 

recognition. The event has taken place in the spring. The budget this year is $1K. 

 

An indoor, sit-down luncheon may not be ideal this year. Changes to the format are under consideration. 

 

There could be a community event with a guest speaker, a recognition component, background music, and a 

takeaway gift, such as a library t-shirt or mug. Items donated from local community-based businesses could 

also be included as gifts. Having an opportunity drawing was also suggested. There was a discussion of 

holding the event outdoors. Trustee Dean Serwin suggested asking South Pasadena musician Brad Colerick to 

write a song about the volunteers to perform at the event. There was concern about an expectation of food. The 

volunteers will be polled for their preferences. 

 

This topic will be a Discussion Item for the 1/13/22 Trustees meeting where a date will be assigned. 

 

8.   2022 Library Board of Trustees Work Plan 

 

At the City Manager request, South Pasadena Boards and Commissions will develop their work plans after the 

City’s Strategic Plan is released at the end of the year. 

 

This will be revisited at the 1/13/22 Trustees meeting. 

 

9.   Library Operations Update 
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The Library created a brochure to advertise its suite of new career development/skills building resources. The 

State Library has funded these resources for one year. It was distributed at the 11/30/21 job fair co-sponsored 

by the Chamber of Commerce and Foothill Workforce Development Board. 

 

The Teen Advisory Board (TAB), with funding from the Friends, prepared Wellness Kits for high school 

students for Finals Week. Among the kits’ contents are handwritten notes with motivational quotes. 

 

Book Club Kits, which will provide patrons with all the resources needed to launch a book club, are now 

available. They include eight copies of a book title and a resource sheet of where to find articles, discussions, 

and videos about the book and author online. The Book Club Kits will be displayed near the Friends’ Last 

Chance Books. 

 

The Library’s printed calendar of events is now available in a single-fold brochure format. It allows staff to 

include more information about programs and services. Customers appreciate the return of the paper calendar.  

 

Children’s Librarian Judy Neeb received many submissions for the Scary Story Contest. The winning entries 

and honorable mentions were printed in a booklet that is available in the Children’s Room for families to take 

home. 

 

The Library is planning to replace the two 6’ tables in the Library patio area with 4-5 smaller tables. These will 

accommodate more individuals and groups of people. At least one table will be ADA compliant. Quotes are 

being received and samples of the physical materials will be reviewed. Long-time bookstore volunteer Donna 

Potts may be interested in using funds collected by the Friends in memory of her husband Dennis to help pay 

for the new tables. Additional funding could come from the Romine and Mullen Estate Trusts. The family that 

donated the original tables will be notified as a courtesy. The plaque bearing their name would be updated to 

reflect additional donors. 

 

[Mayor Diana Mahmud arrived at the Library Board of Trustees meeting at 8:08 p.m.] 

 

COMMUNICATIONS: 
 

10.  Board President (Bianca Richards): President Bianca Richards volunteered for the Friends Holiday 

Book Sale and found it very well organized. President Richards enjoyed getting to know the volunteers, the 

Friends, and more of the community who share a love of books. 

 

11.  Board Members: This will be Vice President David Uwins’ final meeting as a Library Board Trustee. 

Vice President Uwins reflected on his four years on the Board and their accomplishments. Some highlights 

include the elimination of overdue fines and fees, the creation of the 21st Century Committee for the Library 

(21CCL), the Library Tree’s recognition as a historic landmark, and the installation of the Ray Bradbury 

Stained Glass Windows in the Ray Bradbury Conference Room. Vice President Uwins thanked Mayor 

Mahmud and former Mayor Bob Joe for their service as Council Liaisons to the Board. Vice President Uwins 

thanked the Board, the Friends, and Library staff for their contributions to the Library, particularly during the 

pandemic. 

 

12.  Council Liaison (Mayor Diana Mahmud): Mayor Diana Mahmud thanked Vice President Uwins for his 

dedication to the Board and expressed hope he will continue to be involved with the Library in some fashion.  

 

The provisions of the South Pasadena Municipal Code (SPMC) as it relates to commissions is under review in 

preparation for City Council’s consideration. Review of commissions will be under the purview of the new 

Deputy City Manager. Mayor Mahmud praised the Library Board of Trustees as the best organized of all the 
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City commissions. The position of Secretary may be not be required under the Municipal Code. Mayor 

Mahmud asked the Trustees to submit their thoughts regarding the elimination of this position. 

 

The appointment and reappointment of commissioners is expected to occur in late February or early March. 

Mayor Mahmud may not be re-assigned as the Library’s council liaison, but expressed her enjoyment working 

with the Board and emphasized the Library as the most important resource in the City. She described the 

Library as the City’s heart and soul. 

 

Mayor Mahmud wished everyone a happy holiday. 

 

13.  Friends of the Library Representative (Friends Board President Sally Kilby): Friends Board 

President Sally Kilby thanked Mayor Mahmud for her contributions as council liaison. 

 

The Friends Holiday Book Sale was very successful due to extensive outreach and the work of many 

volunteers. More than $3K was raised and over 500 books were sold. 

 

The Friends Bookstore and book sales have raised $17K since June. 

 

Friend’s membership has raised $28K for the year. 

 

The Friends will have new board members next year. Ellen Torres will serve as President for one year. Lela 

Bissner will serve as Executive Vice President and may transition into the role of President. 

 

The Friends received a $500 grant from the South Pasadena Woman’s Club to provide technical assistance for 

electronic communications. This will go towards the Friends’ website. 

 

The Friends membership campaign is underway. 

 

Jericho Road sent a letter with suggestions after their presentation last month. Jericho Road offered 

recommendations with how to assist with Strategic Planning, organizing a board retreat, improving their 

website, and a list of technical systems a Friends group should have to conduct their operations. The Friends 

will have a retreat next year. 

 

President Kilby was very appreciative of Vice President Uwins’ contributions as the Trustee liaison to the 

Friends. President Kilby cited his work alongside the 21CCL and the committees to establish the Library 

Foundation. 

 

14.  Trustee Liaison to Friends (David Uwins): Vice President Uwins had nothing to add. 

 

15.  Library Director (Cathy Billings): Library Director Cathy Billings also thanked Vice President Uwins 

for his steady and wise leadership. Director Billings expressed hope that Vice President Uwins will participate 

with the Strategic Planning and the Library Parcel Tax renewal.   

 

NEW BUSINESS:   
 

NEXT MEETING: The next regular meeting of the Library Board of Trustees will be on Thursday, January 

13, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. in the Ray Bradbury Conference Room and by video conference via Zoom. 

 

ADJOURNMENT: President Bianca Richards adjourned the regular meeting of the Library Board of Trustees 

on December 9, 2021 at 8:38 p.m.   
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Minutes approved                as written. 

Minutes approved                                  as corrected. 

 

_____________________________________  _____________________________________ 

President      Date 
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